
Danger: Gulen charter schools
and  the  Fethullah  Gulen
movement Pt. 2
Watch this little one with care, filled with God, and great in

worth;
Babes, before they come to birth, shine above in azure air.
God in bounty gives us this, they are sent to us on earth,

All his wisdom in their mirth, all his mercy in their
kiss. —Victor Hugo

Knowing how we have been misled by those we trusted hurts,
especially from people like the Bush Clan who most Republicans
blindly put a great deal of faith, time and money into.
Knowing there are those who are going to support a person no
matter what, hurts more.

This information has been researched and reported by many and
has even been in our courts, so please read and help us remove
the Gülen Charter schools and the entire movement from our
shores and bring awareness as to our governments involvement
in changing the world thru the hidden efforts of the CIA and
world leaders.

In addition to his schools in the US, Gülen has schools and
Madrasas (Arabic word for educational institutions) all over
the world. His Madrasas were outlawed in countries like Russia
and Uzbekistan and his schools were under investigation in
the Netherlands. Plus, the origin of his immense wealth, which
he uses to open and operate these schools all over the world,
is unclear. As proven previously a great deal of it is
American tax $$.

The CIA’s Graham Fuller, former handler of Fethullah Gülen, is
currently one of the top American experts on Turkey and the
Middle East. As a former CIA agent it was HE who endorsed
Gülen to be allowed to not only enter the U.S., but take up
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residence in the Poconos Mountains, start over 100+ Charter
schools collecting our tax dollars in the process along with
the freedom to indoctrinate our children. 

One of the frequently discussed issues in contemporary Turkey
is the political influence of “The Gülen Movement,” (Hizmet)
or the religious network inspired by the teachings of
Fethullah Gülen. Almost all observers including the FBI agree
that the movement needs to be taken as a serious “radical
threat”. The very fact that one part the U.S. government gave
this man permanent residency in our country claiming him to be
an excellent scholar, while the rest of the country including
the FBI look at Gülen for what he is – a “radical Muslim”
while using our children and working within the confines and
protection of our government is treasonous to me. 

In an interview last year Fuller was asked if the U.S. would
be sending Gülen back to Turkey as Prime Minister Erdogan had
asked and Fuller basically stated Erdogan has no proof of any
of the charges against Gülen and he would be staying in the US
– Obama agreed.

With the very large role Fuller played in bringing Gülen to
the U.S. (and keeping him here) he still fails to admit the
dangers the Gülen schools and movement is placing on Americans
within their very borders. Could this be because of Fuller’s
link to other “radical” Muslims? You betcha!

In my previous article I explained his role in the Gülen
“invasion” and now interesting facts are coming out in regard
to how and when Gülen actually started working for the CIA. 

Some Americans (especially in Washington) are upset with
Wikileaks for the information he has released. I am not as I
consider most of what he released was informing “we the
people” of the back door maneuvers of our government and most
of them against us – their main enemy.

Some of the information released contained details on US



unease over Gülen’s operations with the classified documents
recounting U.S. officials’ growing concern over the large
numbers of Turkish men seeking H-1B visas to work at American
charter schools founded and funded by Fethullah Gülen and OUR
tax $$. 

 

Turkeys” consular officials had noticed that most of these
applicants share a common characteristic – they are generally
evasive  about  their  purpose  of  travel  to  the  US.  One
destination  for  visa  holders  was  the  Truebright  Science
Academy, a charter school founded in North Philly by followers
of Gülen. An analysis of H1-B visas conducted by the Inquirer
showed that the number granted for Gülen charter schools has
grown  substantially  since  that  2006  report.  More
than  2,500  have  been  issued  since  2007.  The  acting  chief
executive at Truebright, Tansu Cidav, has declined to discuss
the school’s operation. State pension records show Turkish
staffers  at  Truebright  are  paid  more  than  their  American
counterparts. In the last school year, a Turkish math teacher
who  was  not  certified  and  spoke  little  English  was  paid
$54,000;  a  certified  American  science  teacher  was  paid
$40,200. Keep in mind ALL Gülen workers including teachers are
to give back 40% of their pay check which is then in turn
given to one of the Gülen Foundations. That’s an additional
$2,160 a year of OUR tax dollars funding GÜLEN!
TrueBright was refused a renewal of their contract and closed
in December, 2014 because of numerous “failures”: failure to
meet academic goals, lack of a defined curriculum, failure to
attract students from its catchment area, not offering world
languages or Advanced Placement courses as promised.
TrueBright since its opening had not only been part of FBI and
Dept. of Labor investigations but sued by several American
employees alleging discrimination.

Another perfect example of the system not following up on the
certification of teachers working in Charter schools and their
unelected school boards. They are pleased to be able to offer



these people less money and no benefits until caught (Teach
for America teachers?) Most non-American teachers at the Gülen
schools are uncertified in this country and here on the H-1B
non-immigrant status visas. One-third of this schools teachers
alone were from Turkey.

The reason they need to use so many H-1B visas is they bring
over a person and they work for 6 months then they let them go
and bring in a replacement. The first person then just stays
in the US if and when forced to leave. Most are not!

Am I the only one here screaming at the parents who complain
their children cannot understand most of the Turkish teachers?
Then why in the heck (I am being nice) is your child in that
school??? Didn’t you tour it or talk to anyone there before
enrolling your child? Talk about putting the cart before the
horse!

Can you believe the president of TrueBright’s unelected
parent/teachers association was a minister – Rev. James W.
Wright, Sr., who stated he had no knowledge that the school
administration had lied about the number of seniors who had
graduated from the school – they said 50 students and it was
only 33.

Now the real wake-up call!

Former top CIA official Graham Fuller spent 20 years as
operations officer in Turkey, Lebanon, Saudi Arabia, Yemen,
Afghanistan, and Hong Kong. In 1982 Fuller was appointed the
National Intelligence Officer for Near East and South Asia at
the CIA, and in 1986, under Ronald Reagan, he became the Vice-
Chairman of the National Intelligence Council, with overall
responsibility for national level strategic forecasting.

Following the days of the Boston bombings a brand new name
began to emerge – Ruslan Tsarnaev. Discovered to be the
bomber’s uncle, he became known to the press as Uncle Ruslan.
“Ruslan” gained notoriety for the ferocity with which he



denounced his own nephews and their alleged Islamic
radicalism. He said all the right things the right way to the
“authorities”. But wait – who is this guy anyway?

Uncle Ruslan, a lawyer, and his nephews and their family are
from Chechnya! They are Russian Muslims! 

As more information came to light about these brothers we find
they had worked with the CIA/USAID and they were working and
living at the home of none other than our reported Graham
Fuller, strong proponent of political Islam, inspiration for
the Iran-Contra affair, character reference on more than one
occasion for Gülen, former Rand Corp. analyst and former
FATHER-IN-LAW to Uncle Ruslan. Oops! 

Fuller was also the senior CIA person who was the architect of
the Afghan Islamic fundamentalist Mujahideen war against the
Soviets and he was also involved in creating a global jihad
network, presumably acting on behalf of CIA interests.

Are Americans to still believe the CIA is not behind the
increase of “radical Islam” in this country? 

Yessir its true – Graham Fuller’s daughter Samantha Fuller had
married Ruslan Tsarnaev (who has changed his name to Ruslan
Tsarni) and he is the uncle of Tamerlane and Dzhokhar
Tsarnaev, the Boston Bombers. Ruslan and Samantha Fuller were
married in the early 1990’s and divorced sometime in 2004.

More than a little embarrassed, Fuller spoke to the press
claiming Ruslan was “homesick” for Chechnya and that his
English was “shaky”. Yet a few days later a very English-
fluent Ruslan gave his press conference from his very affluent
Maryland home denouncing his nephews to the world. 

In 1995, Ruslan Tsarnaev incorporated the Congress of Chechen
International Organizations in Maryland, using on the
incorporation documents the very same address as Fuller’s home



address in Rockville Maryland. Tsarnaev also at one time
worked for one of the Dick Cheney’s Halliburton shell
companies used as a front to obtain oil contracts from the
Kazakhstan government and in 2005 was also working for the
CIA/USAID which is part of the State Dept. and actually a
front for the CIA allowing access to an array of places around
the globe.

(USAID were the ones responsible through the Centre for
Applied Nonviolent Action and Strategies (Canvas) who took
Middle East students and trained them in readiness for the
‘Arab Spring’. CANVAS is part-funded and supported by
globalist foundations like George Soros’s Freedom House and
Open Society Institute, as well as CIA-linked National
Endowment for Democracy and, of course, the full frontal USAID
– our $$.)

Through the investigation of the Boston Bombings, Fuller
continued to state it was “absurd” to try and link the CIA to
the Boston bombings. Really? 

In addition, Fuller has long made the argument that Islam is a
potentially useful geopolitical tool for the United States to
manipulate for their own use. He has been quoted as saying,
“The policy of guiding the evolution of Islam and of helping
them against our adversaries worked marvelously well in
Afghanistan against the Russians. The same doctrines can still
be used to destabilize what remains of Russian power, and
especially to counter the Chinese influence in Central Asia.”

Tamerlane and Dzhokhar came to the US in 2003 with their
parents and sisters. In early 2011 Russian officials asked the
FBI to look after Tamerlane’s activities. “The request stated
that it was based on information that he was a follower of
radical Islam and a strong believer, and that he had changed
drastically since 2010 as he prepared to leave the United
States for travel to the country’s (Russia) region to join
unspecified underground groups.”



The summer of 2011 interview of Tamerlane and his family
didn’t reveal any problems according to the FBI. In January
2012 Tamerlane returned to Russia for 6 months and supposition
is that he spent that time with Chechen Islamic rebels. His
father claims he never left the US.

I might be a female, but when I went to school the object was
to have you learn and become smarter – not like today where
you are to leave after 12 years of schooling as a “dumbed
down” indoctrinated shell! The CIA has its name tagged all
over many dirty dealings which include things done inside and
outside the US which have and continue to affect our lives and
not necessarily in a good way.

Imam Gülen’s “movement” is described as “religiously-inspired”
and some refer to Gülen as a scholar, however he only attended
school through the 5th grade, but he seems to have smart
enough people under him running his several hundred
educational organizations such as K–12 schools, universities,
and language schools (mostly English) that have been
established around the world, mainly in Central Asia,
Caucasus, Balkans, and 146 Charter schools in the U.S. You
understand, Gülen claims he has NOTHING personally to do with
the schools or foundations. But, isn’t Islam a religion?

How did he receive his U.S. residency status while he was
‘wanted’ by the then Turkish Government, is no longer a
mystery. Now, this man owns and operates charter schools all
across America obtaining our tax dollars through various
foundations despite the fact his Madrasas were outlawed in
countries like Russia and Uzbekistan.

Of course, Secretary of State Hillary Clinton helped in the
establishment of the Turkish Gülen Charter Schools and the
Gülen Movement in the US with a brokered deal to split the
revenue from the sale of the oil captured in Iraq by ISIS
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Radical Islamic Terrorists, a deal made between Prime Minister
Erdogan’s and Gülen’s factions in Turkey and overseen by the
CIA. The captured oil was subsequently driven to the Turkish
border in oil truck caravans to be sold by Prime Minister
Erdogan’s son. For using her good offices to help Gülen,
Clinton was paid an estimated $1 million with half going to
the Clinton Family Foundation and half to the Clinton
Presidential Campaign (payment to a political campaign by a
foreigner is in violation of US Federal Campaign Laws). “So
what difference does it make?”

Never forget that “a poor man’s war is terrorism while a rich
man’s terrorism is war” – and sometimes those lines cross for
the purposes of big-power politics.

Anyone wishing to form a national coalition to remove all
Fethullah Gulen activities from the U.S. may contact me
at info@americaismyname.org
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